Hartford University School

PSO Meeting

April 15, 2010
Attendance:  Paula Storniolo (Parent Co-Chair), Maria Dixon (Treasurer), Cynthia Ellwood, Marthell Hill, Kathy Ramirez, and Kelly Lawrence.
1. The Treasurer’s report indicated that the balance at the end of the March meeting was $3,915.00.  The PSO received $48.00 for the coffee fundraiser, and $7.99 for a treasure box refund.  The PSO paid out $341.63 for the food at African-American Heritage Night.  Those present voted to spend $32.40 on postage and $680 for the end-of-year school picnic.   The ending balance is $3,629.36.  
2. Dr. Ellwood is planning an Open House for new and prospective Hartford families from 5:00 to 6:30 pm on May 20th or May 27th to coincide with concerts those days.  May 27th is most likely.  Tours will be available during the school day and an ice cream social will be from 5:00 to 6:30.  The social will be near the K5 rooms in order to separate it from the Spring Concert traffic.  Guests will be provided with name tags.  Paula will review the school website to see if there may be a way to answer questions for new parents.  
3. General Electric employees will come to Hartford on August 18th as part of their volunteer initiative.  By the end of May, Dr. Ellwood will complete the list of projects that will be worked on that day.  Suggestions may be sent to her.  Parent volunteers will also be needed.  Dan will put a note in the newsletter to request parent help.
4. Staff update:  Recently changed rules require Hartford to have a certified reading teacher for middle school.  Teachers may need to be moved based on qualifications and certifications.  A new position was made available in middle school for Project Lead the Way.  The split SAGE classroom has been reinstated based on the revised budget.  In the end, the budget cuts will require only losing one teaching position.

5. After the meeting, Cleandra Coleman provided an update on school pictures for next year.  The new photo company will be Child Proof Portrait Company.  We will receive fall picture dates when the contract is signed.

6. Dr. Ellwood confirmed that the picnic will be scheduled for June 10th at Lake Park.  Dan Burzynski will reserve the spot and coordinate volunteers, flyers, and food.

7. Staff Appreciation Breakfast has tentatively been scheduled for Friday, May 7th.  Paula will contact Amy Murphy to see if she can coordinate.
Update:  staff appreciation will be delayed until June as no coordinator available in May.

8. The PBIS behavioral intervention program has entered a new phase.  While all students will continue to receive Hartford Hurrahs, others will receive WINGS sheets to reinforce their behavior.  There is a new behavior reinforcement program called WINGS (What I Need to Grow and be Successful) that focuses on students in the middle tier – those who need additional intervention and support.      
9. The next meeting will be at 6:00 on Thursday, May 13th.  Snacks will be provided.   

Respectfully submitted,

Dan Burzynski
